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the scene as you pull up and 

always reevaluate the scene 

and people on the scene. 

Practice being safe.  

We live in a society that puts 

a priority on taking pictures 

and videos of all sorts of 

things, including EMS. 

Remember to always 

conduct yourself in a 

professional manner 

everywhere you go.  You 

never know who is taking 

pictures and shooting video 

footage. You do not want to 

be the next poor person 

whose unbecoming 

comments or actions make it 

to the trending video of the 

day out in internet land. 

A reminder:  If you have to 

call in and are unable to 

work a shift, you must call 

your Operations Manager, or 

if after hours, call the On 

Call Supervisor.  Do Not 

Text; you must talk to an 

Operations Manager. 

Thank you for all you do.   

Remember the all 

Department Staff Meeting 

on September 26 at 0830.  

We will have breakfast.   

Take it easy and be safe. 

Neal T.  

September is here.  It is still 

HOT and humid.  I think we 

are all ready for some cooler 

weather. The last 5 weeks or 

so have been very 

challenging.  We have had 

some very serious and tragic 

calls, including the church 

bus MCI.  Each county has 

been touched by events.  I 

know we lean and support 

each other, which is good.  If 

needed, we do have the 

Employee Assistance 

program. (1-800-624-

5544) It is not a sign of 

weakness to request 

someone to talk to. It will 

help.  If you are in EMS long 

enough, you will be involved 

in a call or calls that are 

hard to deal with.  It is 

better to deal with it than to 

push it into the recess of 

your mind.   

All our counties were 

involved in the church bus 

MCI.  We all did a great job.  

Mr. Babb has received 

multiple Thank you’s not 

only directed to CMH, but 

direct to CMH PHS.  

Quentin Back, CMH 

Emergency Manager, 

emailed me from the State 

Emergency Management 

Conference and he heard 

about what a good job we did 

from our peers.  You did a 

great job!  We all need to be 

proud of what we did.  Not 

only on August 10th, but the 

weeks surrounding the 10th.  

We did good! 

Safety is a conscious choice.  

You must make a conscious 

effort to be safe and alert.  

You must pay attention to 

what is going on around you.  

Make it a habit to wear your 

seat belt in the front and back 

of the ambulance.  You do not 

want to become a missile in 

the ambulance and we do not 

want the patient to either. Be 

sure to use all the straps on 

the cot for your patients.  

Wear your traffic vest when 

working on a roadway so you 

can be seen.  Pay attention to 
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Tragedy struck Polk County this month by a 

church van rollover with several kids aboard. 

We ended up with three ALS trucks from Polk 

Co., one BLS truck, two Cedar Co. units, the 

St. Clair Co. truck, and we cancelled the 

Hickory Co. truck. Additionally, a Dallas 

County Mercy unit arrived on scene but not 

needed, so we released them. Before leaving 

the county, they ran a stroke call for us.  

This call classified as a MCI even though only 

10 patients were transported; Seven walking 

wounded were transported to CMH ER, and 

three critical patients went to Cox South.  

Everyone came together and worked their 

tails off to clear the scene of all 10 patients in 

31 minutes! Everyone worked as a team. 

Everyone had roles given and they knew what 

needed to get done. Everyone on scene did a 

great job! This MCI scene ran smooth as 

could be expected.   

The hospital ran smooth as well. The ED did 

a great job, especially when they had other 

patients already in the ED. The rest of the 

hospital staff and department came together 

and worked well, just as EMS did on scene. 

Everyone had roles and responsibilities and 

fulfilled them.  

An EMT asked me “I missed the initial call, 

but could I have helped elsewhere?”  The 

answer is YES! The ED is writing a policy 

that will allow licensed personnel to come 

help in the Emergency Room. There are other 

roles like Traffic Control, help restocking the 

trucks, etc.  

Every fall, for the last couple of years, the 

hospital has done a surge exercise/MCI. 

Ambulances and EMS personnel along with 

the local fire departments would run the 

scene, and transport to the ER. I encourage 

everyone to volunteer to be a part of these 

exercises. I have found them to be very 

helpful.  

Peer counseling or therapy is a powerful tool 

that can and should be utilized especially if 

they had worked the same scene/call. I have 

not been afraid to run the call over in our 

mind with others that were on scene with me. 

I also have external people I can talk with. 

This is important to be able to do so. This all 

needs to be possible without fear of 

gossiping, drama, or using it against one 

another. I have written about drama and 

gossiping before. It breaks down trust. I have 

seen that initial breakdown and it showed up 

again after this call. I truly apologize to the 

people who feel concerned about betrayal and 

they cannot use such a valuable tool as peer 

discussion. Again, JUST STOP with the 

drama and gossiping.  

I have been impressed with the community 

and other agencies on scene. We had at least 

three debriefings. One included a CISD team. 

The masses really do care for one another. If 

this call happened again, people will have 

your back from Hospital Administration all 

the way to the State Highway Patrol.  

Please do your Healthstreams. We are one of 

the lowest ranking stations in completion of 

assigned Healthstreams. I would like to see 

an improvement. Ask your partner if they 

have done theirs. Set an alert on your 

personal calendar to remind you to complete 

them.  

Be safe and have a great Labor Day!  

Aaron Weaver, EMT-P  
CMH EMS Manager, Polk County Station 

“Everyone worked as a team. Everyone had roles given and they 

knew what needed to get done. Everyone on scene did a great job!” 

POLK COUNTY NEWS 

AARON WEAVER 



 3 

Watch how they act. Are they under more stress? Besides 

your partner, where is your next backup coming from? 

Think about escape routes when in a house or working on 

the side of the road. If you needed help, where would it 

come from? Keep your backup on your mind and help them 

out by communicating well with them.  

That is all for this month. Let's keep each other safe. Your 

safety starts with you.  
Take care of yourself and your partner. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Brice Flynn 

NRP, I/C, AAS, BA 

Health and Safety Chief 

As I write this, the late rains of August are falling. I am 

thankful that the drought has passed and the falling 

temperatures of fall are closer each day.  

I have only a few reminders this month related to 

complacency.  

Your back is the first topic of complacency. Your back is 

yours, no one else's. You spend a lot of time with your 

back, and it helps you out, with everything. Do not put 

back safety at the back of your mind. Even though your 

back may be out of sight and out of mind, it is one of 

your most valuable resources. Please keep a straight 

back while lifting and use your legs and glutes to do the 

work of lifting patients and cots. When moving packs 

and monitors, keep the weight close to you. Do not turn 

your back to traffic. Back safety matters. Care about 

yours. 

Your backer is the second topic of complacency. 

When the ambulance goes into reverse, you should 

have a backer assisting you in backing. Your backing 

spotter should be seen in either your passenger or 

driver side mirror. If you cannot see your spotter, 

you should not be backing up. Backup cameras are 

great for those situations where it might be safer for 

your spotter to stay in the ambulance, such as when a 

patient is loaded for transport, or when road/

visibility conditions are poor and standing in the 

roadway just is not the safest option. Let's get back 

on track with using backers. 

Your backup is the third topic of complacency. Your 

first backup is your partner; take care of them. Watch 

where they step. Watch how they lift. Watch if they 

wear their seatbelt, in the front or back of the truck. 

Health & Safety—Brice Flynn 

September Birthdays 

● Aaron Weaver  Sept 4th  

● Greg Beydler    Sept 5th 

● Zane Gore      Sept 10th  

● Matt D’Amore    Sept 14th 

 

September Service 

Anniversaries 

Morgan Young  17 yrs 
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Labor Day, the first Saturday in September, marked 

the unofficial end of summer for agriculture in most of 

the U.S.   It appears the time of the year was perfect 

also in order to set aside a day to honor workers who 

contributed to the strength, prosperity, and the 

wellbeing of our country.  President Cleveland in 1884 

made this a national holiday.  There is much more to 

the history of Labor Day as you read of American 

workers who sacrificed their life in the factories that 

later improved working conditions for others.   

Along with Labor Day is the long holiday weekend 

with increase road traffic on our highways. We will 

also see the camp grounds full, the lake alive with 

activity, football games, rodeo and Lucas Oil Boats 

and car races.  The amount of visitors will increase by 

over 20 to 30 thousand this weekend as families are 

trying to get the last family vacation in before winter. 

I expect to see a higher call volume, so I ask that you 

come into work WELL RESTED, cooler full of water, 

snacks on the truck, and the plan that you are going to 

run several calls during your shift and may not see 

your station. I expect to see mutual aid to be received 

or given, depending on how the calls come in.  Get 

your patient where they need to go, clean up, restock 

and be ready to hit the road again.  Remember we are 

a team, and our service area needs to work together 

with others as a team.   

We also need some help with the standbys in both 

counties.  We have Football games on Friday night, 

Rodeo in Osceola, and Lucas Oil.  Please help if you 

are able.  If everyone would work one standby we 

would have it covered. 

The rumor is out and yes it is true, I am stepping 

down as Osceola’s manager.  Lack of time and the 

oversight that this station needs is the reason why.   

Since John Frazer is leaving to go back to Osceola, 

Aaron and I will be working splitting up the vacant 

shifts until the time comes that we have someone to 

take over as manager.   

Until next month, 

Alice Roberts Emt-P 

Hickory-Osceola Ops. Manager 

 

“All Labor that uplifts humanity has dignity and 

importance and should be undertaken with 

painstaking excellence.”  Martin Luther King 

 

Schedule: 

New schedule released: September 7th 

Vacations:  At this time, I cannot approve any Paramedics request off other than from October 

28th to October 30th and December 3rd to December 8th.    Anything outside of this will need to be 

discussed with your manager to see if coverage can be taken care of within your own station. 

Request off are already coming in for 2019.  If you have a certain time frame before August 1st , 

2019, that you like taking your vacations, I would suggest you get your request off turned in.   

FROM STATION MANAGERS:  IF YOU ARE SICK or have a family emergency and will need to CALL 

IN to work, text messages are not the way to do this.  YOU must actually call the “ON CALL MANAGER,” 

and speak with them in person.  Managers may not see your text message in a timely manner and against 

popular belief; we do sleep once in a while.  As a reminder, it is considered a “NO CALL NO SHOW” if you 

text the managers that you are unable to come in and work your shift. 

HICKORY/ST. CLAIR COUNTY NEWS 

ALICE ROBERTS 
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So you ask yourself, “Self, what is going on in Cedar County these days?”  
 
Well, let me tell you! “The Lake” season has almost come to an end, football season is just taking off, Fall is just around 
the corner as we get our trucks sealed and tagged, and now we are stocking the trucks with Heat Packs and Thermal 
Blankets in preparation for cooler temps. 
  
Watch out for the deer as deer season is coming. They will be moving more and more during the daylight hours, and not 
just at night. If you are not driving, you should be helping your partner keep an eye out for the 4 legged creatures. 
MODOT has been working on 32 Hwy doing their great Chip and Seal, really what is chip and seal? So nothing else 
please Drive Safely. 
  
Notes from the Board: Well, we are starting to work on our 2019 wish list to the Cedar County Ambulance District board 
we will be turning it in soon to them and see what 2019 brings us. We are NOT looking at adding another ambulance in 
2019, so we are looking at striving to get a power washer for Stockton, new updated vents, Response Vehicle. Just to 
name a few.  
  
Employees: Well, besides having some great employees with CMH and I would like to say THANK YOU for all you do, 
Please Don’t forget to take the monitor in the house with you on ALL EMS calls we have to help us get the “patient 
contact to first 12 lead” down to below 10 minutes. 
 
Stockton Triathlon/ Duathlon is in the history books as one of the largest turn outs so far, over 160 people participated in 
the event this year. Thanks to everyone that helped go off without a hitch.  
  
Flu shots will be coming to an EMS Station near you soon, we are hoping to have these by the Oct Staff meetings in each 
county.  
 
Well, thanks for all you do for CMH. Be safe out there and watch your partner’s back.  
 
Tom Ryan,   
Operations Manager Cedar County  
CMH EMS  
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